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Sustainable Development Action Group

Minutes of the Meeting held on Tuesday 23 January 2007 in Room NN.1.11c at 1000 hours

Part A

	Present:
	Alison Barlow, Jon Beaverstock (chair), Lois Child, Sandie Duddle (minutes), Norman Elkington, Eddie Norman, Linda Sands, Julian Sulley.

Dennis Loveday (Agenda item 5). 


	ACTION

	1. 
	Apologies:

Sara Carter, David Infield, Catherine Moore, Greg Watts.

Welcome:

Chair recorded a welcome to Sara Carter, LSU’s Ethics and Environment Officer for 2006-07 who replaces Nicola Church.  Thanks were recorded to Nicola for her work on the committee.


	

	2. 
	Business of the Agenda:

To give notice of intention to speak to starred items.  There were no starred items.


	

	3. 
	Approval of the Minutes of the last meeting on 25 October 2006:

These were accepted as a true and accurate record.


	

	4. 
	Matters Arising (not dealt with elsewhere on the agenda):

a. 9.
Draft Corporate Strategic Plan 2006-16:

Chair reported that he had emailed SDAG’s comments with regard to “environmental policies” and “sustainability issues” to Fidelma Hannah to be fed into the University Draft Corporate Strategy.  JVB noted that sustainability should be a core value of the Draft Corporate Strategy and that sustainability should be a significant part of LU as a whole. The redrafted Corporate Strategy is awaited to see how the issue of sustainability is configured by LU over the next ten years.  The email had been copied to the DVC with the suggestion that LU fund a full-time sustainability officer.  
b. 11.
Meeting with DVC on 11/12/06 to discuss the “Greening of the Campus”.  

This is covered under agenda item 5.
c. 6.
ISO 14000 Case for Funding an Environmental Review.  

NE had presented a draft Case for Funding an Environmental Review to the SDAG, which was to be presented to the Senior Management Group as a means of seeking funds to carry out the review.  However, JVB had rethought this approach preferring to wait and see how the new LU Corporate Strategy would give a definite steer on University sustainability strategy for the next ten years.  NE to produce a Business Plan to attach to the Environmental Review, which can then be submitted to the Operations Sub Committee in due course.

	NE

	5. 
	The “Greening the University Campus”:

JVB reported that he, Dennis Loveday, Roy Thring and Roy Hill (Director of Estates) had met with the DVC on 11.12.06 to discuss the “Greening of the University Campus.”   Amongst the issues discussed was how LU could market that it has a green campus and strengthen its brand to show that it is a University striving to reduce its carbon footprint.  Whilst it was right to work towards this brand, the challenge lay in delivering this aspiration.

A number of action points were suggested:

1.
The Higher Education Carbon Programme

2.  
Renewable energy for the campus; e.g. wind turbine technology

3.
Sustainable Transport; e.g. the implementation of a hydrogen bus service

4.  
Environmentally friendly New build Programme; e.g. solar energy, double glazing

5.
Other small projects.  

The outcome of the meeting was that JVB would seek support from SDAG to deliver the aspiration of a “green campus”.

DL reported that an important aim of this meeting was to collate information on sustainable practices ongoing on the campus.  

DL reported that:

1) He had met with Roy Hill (Estates) where discussions were held regarding the acquisition of a wind turbine in Holywell Park. 

2) Rob Thring was keen to develop a hydrogen campus.  It is important to demonstrate the positive elements of this:  for example, on days the turbine exceeds requirements a hydrogen refuelling station could store any surplus.  

JVB reported that the DVC suggested SDAG should be proactive in supporting and evaluating future LU sustainability policies towards becoming a green campus.

The following discussion raised a number of points, viz:

It was noted that as CBC were supportive of a wind turbine near the rail station, DL was hopeful that CBC would be supportive of any proposals for Holywell Park.  Roy Hill has been in discussion with residents in the vicinity of Holywell Park and a trip had taken place to allow them to hear the sound levels of a wind turbine.  

EN noted that the “Greening of the campus” should, in fact, embrace all sustainability issues that are green; social, economic, transport, waste etc.  EN was concerned it was a dated agenda on sustainability.  Action:  JVB to correspond with DVC indicating group’s support, but emphasising a need to look at the whole issue of sustainability per se. 

It was agreed that there was a need to widen the SDAG group to reflect a broader range of interests across campus.  JVB to invite Ed Brown (Geography), Tracy Brahma (D&T) and a representative from Imago to be co-opted onto the Group. 


	JVB

JVB

	6. 
	Statement of Loughborough University Environmental Policy – a discussion:

Views should be emailed to JVB for airing at the next appropriate meeting of HS&E.  It was agreed that environmental issues should not be separated from sustainability issues.  JVB to e-mail all plus Tracy Brahma. 


	JVB

	7. 
	Waste Management Working Group:

NE reported that this was a platform for identifying targets for immediate implementation.  EN said there should be a sustainability coordinator dealing with environment, safety, lifestyle etc. to show joined-up thinking, as these should all be part of the one story.  

EN said that Staff/Student committees should have matters of waste prevention and management as a standing item on their agendas to take on board.   The point was made that it needs to be more of a community effort to get things done and the policy would only be as good as the efforts of a single coordinator.  There needs to be more use made of the structures that already exist.  NE to liaise with Sara Carter (LSU) on redrafting.


	NE/SC

	8. 
	Carbon Trust Higher Education Carbon Trust Management Programme:

Held for the next meeting at the request of Greg Watts.

	

	9. 
	Any Other Business:

1.
AB reported that Tracey Bhamra (Design & Technology) and Ed Brown (Geography) had discussions with the VC’s office and she has agreed to her name being put to a HEFCE Corporate Social Responsibility bid and was awaiting detailed proposals to carry this forward.

2.
To note that the Transport Steering Group (TSG) have held their first meeting and are looking at modifications to the Transport Plan.  During March, LU is to carry out a travel survey and TSG will be looking at the results.

3.
To note that Chair consider inviting some students and a postgraduate onto SDAG.

4.
To note that Simon Alsbury (Health, Safety & Environmental Assistant; Estates) be invited to attend.

5.
To note that the Environmental Association of Universities and Colleges (EAUC) website would keep us up to date with what is happening elsewhere. 

	

	10. 
	Date of next meeting:

Tuesday 1 May 2007 at 1000 hours in Room NN.1.11c, 1st floor, Martin Hall.

Please ensure that all agenda items, together with any relevant papers are submitted to Chair NO LATER THAN noon on Monday 23 April 2007 to allow time for dissemination.
	

	
	
	


